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Metropolitan King County Council
Committee of the Whole

STAFF REPORT

	Agenda Item:
	8
	Name:
	Sam Porter

	Proposed No.:
	2025-0087
	Date:
	March 25, 2025



SUBJECT  

A Proposed Motion to confirm the appointment of Paul Graves as the District Nine representative to the Harborview Medical Center Board of Trustees, for the remainder of a four-year term to expire on July 31, 2028.

BACKGROUND

Harborview Medical Center (HMC) serves as the only Level 1 trauma center in the four-state region of Washington, Alaska, Idaho, and Montana. Harborview prioritizes serving the non-English-speaking poor, the uninsured and underinsured, people who experience domestic violence and or sexual assault, incarcerated people in King County's jails, people with behavioral health illnesses, particularly those treated involuntarily, people with sexually transmitted diseases, and individuals who require specialized emergency care, trauma care, and severe burn care. HMC is owned by King County and operated by the University of Washington. The hospital is governed by the 13-member Board of Trustees. The Board, as the representative authority of the County, is entrusted to oversee the provision of health care services to assure that the county’s priorities are addressed, and high-quality health care is made available to County residents irrespective of their ability to pay. Board membership is comprised of one member from each Council district and four at-large members. Nominees are appointed by the King County Executive and confirmed by the Council by motion.[footnoteRef:1]  [1:  K.C.C. 2.42.040] 


In accordance with King County Code 2.42, an effort should be made to assure that diverse geographic, social, cultural, ethnic, racial and economic backgrounds and perspectives are considered for candidate appointments. Candidates should possess demonstrated leadership ability, and recognized experience in management or administration, planning, finance, health service delivery, consumer representation or institutional operation; and the ability to work cooperatively with others of diverse backgrounds and philosophies. During the two years prior to appointment, candidates must not have held a salaried position in County government or any organization that holds a contract with the Hospital. Further, candidates must not be employed in a managerial capacity by or serve on the board of a UW Medicine competitor.  

APPOINTEE INFORMATION

Paul Graves. Mr. Graves works as an attorney for Oak Harbor Freight Lines and serves as president of Enterprise Washington, a research and strategy nonprofit, “aimed at creating an atmosphere in which lawmakers work proactively to help Washington’s private sector thrive.”[footnoteRef:2] Mr. Graves previously served in the Washington House of Representatives, for the 5th Legislative District, and as the House Republican Caucus Appointee to the 2021-22 Washington State Redistricting Commission.  [2:  Enterprise Washington, https://enterprisewashington.org/ ] 


ANALYSIS

Staff has not identified any issues with the proposed appointments which appears to be consistent with King County Code requirements. 

INVITED

· Paul Graves, Appointee 

ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Motion 2025-0087
2. Transmittal Letter
3. HMC Board of Trustees Profile, dated February 2025
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